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Mr. Chairman, 

Trinidad and Tobago welcomes the presentation of the Codification Division (“the Division”), 
Office of Legal Affairs, on the Programme of Assistance in the Teaching, Study, Dissemination 
and Wider Appreciation of International Law.  We also align with the statement delivered by 



Today the importance of international law is observed in many activities conducted by States.  
It has provided for example, a legal framework for States to explore and exploit the living and 
non-living resources of different maritime zones within national jurisdiction as codified in the 
1982 United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea (“the Convention”).  Over the past 
three decades the implementation of the provisions of the Convention has assisted States in 
their economic development. Trinidad and Tobago therefore welcomes activities 
commemorating the 30th anniversary of the opening for signature of the Convention.   

Trinidad and Tobago also welcome information provided in the Secretary-General’s Report on 
the Hamilton Shirley Amerasinghe Fellowship which has assisted tremendously in the training 
of many lawyers who have become experts in matters relating to the law of the sea.  Trinidad 
and Tobago therefore calls for Member States to renew their commitment to this important 
initiative.  

Finally, Mr. Chairman, 

Trinidad and Tobago salutes the efforts of the Division in the establishment of the audio visual 
library which is used extensively by practitioners in the field of international law, students, as 
well as the general public.  As a member of the Advisory Committee, Trinidad and Tobago will 
continue to play its role in assisting the United Nations as it continues its efforts to enhance the 
capacity of the Codification Division in promoting the Teaching, Study, Dissemination and 
Wider Appreciation of International Law. 

Thank you. 


